
October 20, 2011 
 
Dear Smallbore Rifle Regional Sponsor: 
 

2012 Smallbore Rifle Regional Program Changes 
 

1. Starting in 2011, a minimum of 8 competitors will be required for a NRA sanctioned regional. 
2. If your Regional did not have a minimum of 10 competitors last year, no Camp Perry certificate 

will be mailed for this year.  If after the match, you find you did have the required number of 
competitors for the certificate awards, please call and let me know, and certificates will be 
mailed. 

3. The gold medallion should be awarded with 8 competitors.  The silver with 10, and the bronze 
with 15. 

4. A first Place Classification medal should be awarded with a minimum of 5 competitors in each 
class. 

5. First Place team medals will be awarded with a minimum of two teams in competition. 
6. National record submissions must be received at the same time as your regional paperwork.  See 

section 17 of the NRA Rule Book for instructions on how to apply. 
7. The 2011 Smallbore Rifle Committee made a policy decision that “Juniors may set Junior 

records only within their age category”. 
 
The NRA Fee for 2012 Regionals will remain at $9.00 for individuals and $5.00 per team.  Please 

review carefully all material sent to you. 
 

Match sponsors are no longer required to ask for proof of NRA membership for any NRA 
Registered tournaments.  Regionals are NRA Registered tournaments.  Competitors need to be NRA 

members to set NRA National Records, become a member of an Honorary Club, and to earn a 
NRA Distinguished Step.  NRA member numbers will still be used for NRA Classification purposes.  
Competitors that are not NRA members will be assigned a number for classification purposes only. 

 
 Please contact Dian Bullock at (703) 267-1482 or e-mail at dbullock@nrahq.org with any 
questions. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Dian Bullock 
Rifle Program Coordinator 
NRA Competitive Shooting Division 
 
 


